



February 20, 2014

Josh Kucek Project Manager Platinum Pipeline P.O. Box 2429 Dublin CA, 94568

Subject:

Concord Recycled Water Pipeline Project

Dear Josh,

Now that we have reached substantial completion on the Concord Recycled Water Pipeline Project I would like to thank you and your team for all of your contributions to making this a successful project for everyone involved. Platinum Pipelines commitment to providing a high quality product has contributed greatly to the success of this project.

Carollo Engineers values team contributions, and your demonstrated ability to work well with district management, design team members, plant staff, and on site construction inspectors was exceptional.

I commend you for your efforts and wishyou the greatest possible success on you future projects.

Sincerely,

John Nielsen.

Construction Manager

CAROLLO ENGINEERS, INC.